
 
 
 
Audience Policy, Goes into effect March 26, 2021 
 
 
Southwestern University is pleased to announce it will begin allowing audiences, 
on a limited basis, to attend Sarofim School of Fine Arts Events. The following 
items must be followed to ensure a manageable performance experience: 
  

• To ensure manageable performance experiences, performances and 
exhibitions are closed to all outside visitors except those listed on 
performance attendance lists.  

• The adjusted Audience Policy only allows for the attendance of students, 
faculty, staff, and parents of students performing or on crew with limited 
exceptions.  

• The parents are designated at the discretion of the student-
performer/crew, and may not be changed after the final list has been 
submitted to the Director of the Sarofim School of Fine Arts. Only audience 
members listed on the audience registration lists will be allowed to enter 
the facility.  

o RESERVATIONS WILL CLOSE THE WEDNESDAY BEFORE THE STARTING 
TIME OF THE PERFORMANCE. 
 

• All audience members, regardless of vaccination of Covid-19, must wear a 
mask on Southwestern’s campus both inside and outside buildings. Masks 
must be worn at all times. All masks must be a N95-style or surgical mask 
(i.e. bandanas, and gaiter masks are not acceptable).  Mask must be worn 
over nose and mouth at all times. 

• ALL attendees must practice 6' physical distancing.  
• There will be no contact allowed between performers/crew and audience 

members. 



• All audience members will be expected to exit the facility or open-air 
theater space upon conclusion of the event.  

• Seating will begin 30 minutes prior to the start of the performance. 
• Spectators will check with the house manager for the event where they will 

give the name they are listed under, show picture ID, and once confirmed, 
be shown to their seat. 

 
• For outdoor Events: Please find a map of Southwestern and locations of 

Sarofim Outdoor Theater.  Please park in parking lot East of the Tennis 
Courts located at #38 off of Southwestern Blvd.  For the Lois Perkins Chapel 
#22 please park in the Fine Arts parking lot at #26.   
 

• Please be aware you will be required to check-in once you arrive for 
concerts.  It will be first come, first sat.  All attendees will be sat at five 
minutes before the start of the concert.  You will stand in a line outside the 
audience space until that point. 
 

We want to thank you for following all guidelines! 
 
 

 
 


